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MEETING DATE: August 22, 2023

TITLE:

Consider action to approve Resolution No. R-2023-122 of the City Council of the City of Bastrop,
Texas, awarding a contract, attached as Exhibit A, for the installation of Shade Structures at Ferry
Park and Hunter’s Crossing Park to T.F. Harper in the amount of Sixty-Four Thousand Nine
Hundred Twenty-Nine and 74/100 Dollars ($64,929.74); authorizing the City Manager to execute
all necessary documents; providing for a repealing clause; and establishing an effective date.

STAFF REPRESENTATIVE:
Curtis Hancock, Director of Public Works

BACKGROUND/HISTORY:

Playgrounds offer a naturally exciting place for children to play and adults to gather. In today's
world, playground sunshade structures are critical, helping to protect children and play equipment
from the harmful effects of the sun.

There are numerous advantages of including quality shade structures on your playground and some of
these benefits include:

e Blocking up to 97% of harmful UV rays.

o Safeguarding both people and playground equipment against sun and weather damage.

¢ Increasing airflow and comfort in the shade, providing for a more enjoyable visit.

e Providing protection for those who may be more vulnerable to UV and heat exposure, including
children, individuals with disabilities, the elderly, and those on medications that make them more
susceptible to sunburns and overheating.

The 2023 fiscal year budget included an allocation of $65,000 for a public works project to install
a new shade structure at Hunters Crossing and Ferry Parks over the Playscapes.

The scope of this public works improvement comprises of installation of two new shade structure:
at Hunters Crossing Park a 40 feet wide by 40 feet long by 12 feet high and at Ferry Park a 36
foot wide by 36 foot long by 15 foot high, cantilevered steel framing structure including footings
and foundations, metal perforated panels, powder coating, and all other appurtenant work
necessary for the new shade structure over the existing Playscapes.

POLICY EXPLANATION:

A Request-for-Proposal (RFP) was developed to provide for the installation of Shade Structures
AT Ferry Park and Hunters Crossing Parks. T.F. Harper provided per unit pricing detail, which is
attached as Exhibit A to the Resolution. Funding of $64,919.74 is provided in the FY 2023 Budget
for Shade Structure. This project will not exceed the budgeted amount.



FUNDING SOURCE:
These funds are budgeted for FY23.

RECOMMENDATION:

Consider action to approve Resolution No. R-2023-122 of the City Council of the City of Bastrop,
Texas, awarding a contract, attached as Exhibit A, for the installation of Shade Structures to T.F.
Harper in the amount of Sixty-Four Thousand Nine Hundred Twenty-Nine and 74/100 Dollars
($64,929.74); authorizing the City Manager to execute all necessary documents; providing for a
repealing clause; and establishing an effective date.

ATTACHMENTS:
e Resolution
e Proposals for Ferry and Hunters Crossing
e Draft Contract with T.F. Harper



